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More Announcements inside 

WELCOME  CONNECT DISCOVER  *  *  

SATURDAY WORSHIP IN GOLLAHER CHAPEL 
Traditional: 6 p.m. 

SUNDAY WORSHIP IN SANCTUARY 
TOGETHER WORSHIP: 9:30 a.m. 

† PRELUDE  

 WELCOME  

 ANNOUNCEMENTS 

† THE PASSING OF THE PEACE  

† CALL TO WORSHIP (On Screen) 

† OPENING HYMN #534 “Be Still My Soul” 

 OPENING PRAYER (On Screen) 

 ALL GOD’S CHILDREN (On Screen) 

† SCRIPTURE LESSON Mark 4:35-41 (NIV) 

† HYMN OF PREPARATION #512 “Stand By Me” 

 SERMON   “Jesus Calms The Storm”        By Pastor Anny Kapundu 

 CALL TO PRAYER #2128 (Vs. 1) 

"Come and Find the Quiet Center" 

 PRAYERS OF THE PEOPLE Joys 

& 

Concerns 

One: 
"For this we pray..." 
All: 
"Lord hear our prayers" 

 LORD’S PRAYER #895 

 PRAYER OF CONFESSION (On Screen) 

 WORDS OF ASSURANCE (On Screen) 

 OFFERTORY  

† DOXOLOGY #94 

 PRAYER OF DEDICATION (On Screen) 

† CLOSING HYMN #377 “It Is Well with My Soul” 

 BENEDICTION  

† POSTLUDE  

  † - Please stand as you are able to 

Greeter Usher Reader Pianists Organist 

Nancy Fisher Gary Trump Lizzy 
Stoppkotte 

Sharon Jensen 
& Joyce Victor 

Kim Wilsey 

5th Sunday After Pentecost 
9:30AM Traditional Service 

June 23rd, 2024 

Fence Fundraiser 
We have received a grant from the Nebraska Methodist Foundation to pay 
for part of a new playground fence. Please consider purchasing a fence 
panel for $100, in memory or honor of someone special. You can         
contribute any amount through the church. Please contact Christina with 
any questions. 

 
Trinity UMC at the 4th Street Festival 

Trinity is participating in the 4th Street Festival by promoting Trinity 
Kingdom Builders Vacation Bible School by offering children’s activities 
and prizes. The booth will be open from 11 a.m. to 7 p.m. today. We     
encourage you to walk to the festival after worship, where you can purchase 
lunch from a variety of vendors and see all the fun entertainment on offer. 

CHANGE-a word that creates frustration, fear, worry, anger, much    

planning and then relief, success and sometimes even joy. CHANGE is 

not something many of us look forward to and yet it is a part of life we 

can’t avoid.  The changes in my life this past year have been abundant. 

These changes, since I became a widow, are not changes I would have 

looked forward to. They are also not changes that one can really prepare 

for. But, again, they cannot be avoided. One of the first changes is simply 

recognizing that I had become a widow, a word that puts one’s life in a 

different perspective. Since then, I have adjusted to many changes, some 

easy, but sometimes I went down kicking and screaming. I know that I 

am not alone while making these changes in life. Many of you in my 

church family here at Trinity have experienced these changes as well and 

you have aided me greatly as I have adjusted. God has provided me with 

great role models. And I thank you for your caring presence in my life.  

 

     Having said all this about my personal change brings me to my next 

point, the CHANGE that is now taking place in our church. We have said 

our goodbyes to Kelly. We have let Anny know we are blessed that she 

gets to remain with us. And it is time to graciously anticipate the change 

that is unavoidable as our new minister arrives. Simple things like    

wearing our name tags will make this change a bit easier for her. Letting 

her know it is ok to ask us our names, multiple times if needed will     

facilitate the ease she may or may not feel. Not having expectations 

about how she conducts services or what her sermons are like will help 

us all navigate these changes with ease. I have always been a strong    

believer in the Methodist way-assigning ministers to congregations and 

moving them every 7 or so years.  Whatever we believe, this change is 

not always easy and yet it is exciting. What gifts will Rev. Wegehaupt 

bring to share? What new ideas will she bring? What footprints will she 

make on our church life and on our personal lives as well? At this       

moment we have more questions than answers. That’s the exciting part, 

the discovery. There are bound to be changes. I pray that as a congregation 

we will make the changes with grace and acceptance. I pray that we can all 

choose to experience an open mind. I pray that as we travel down this road 

of change we will learn, grow and accept! Happy traveling to all! 

Want to write an article? 

Sign up here or on Facebook 

- Deb Brummund 



Announcements Announcements Calendar 

 June 24th – 30th 2024 

4:30pm Senior Wii Bowling, Youth Room 

 

Senior Wii Bowling, Youth Room 
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10 – 11am   Staff Meeting, The Gathering Place 2

5 
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1 – 2:30pm  Mathetes Study Group, Youth Room 

9:30 – 2:30pm  China Painters, Youth Room 2

6

W
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11 – 12pm Lectio Divina, Zoom 2

7 

T

H
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1 – 4pm  Prayer Shawl Group, The Gathering Place

7 – 8am Men's Study, Tommy’s Restaurant 2

8 

F

R

I 

1 – 1:30pm Bulletin Folding, Parlor 

2 – 3pm Trinity United in Coloring, The Chocolate Bar 

7:45 – 3:30pm  VIM Habitat for Humanity Work Day 2

9

S

A

T 

5 – 6pm Scripture Discussion, Parlor 

6 – 7pm Worship, Gollaher Chapel 

7 – 7:30pm Fellowship Time, The Gathering Place 

9:30 – 10:30am Summer Worship, Sanctuary, Nursery 3

0

S

U

N 

 

10:30 – 11:30am    Fellowship Time, The Gathering Place 

Sharing Our Life Stories, Youth Room 

Plarn Weaving with Pastor Carla Gunn, Room 1 & 2 

Food Distribution: 

July 13th, 2024, at College Park 3180 W 

Highway 34. Enter Tech Boulevard.     

Distribution is at 9:30 am until Food is 

gone. It is best to arrive between 9 am and 

11 am. Do not arrive before 7:30 am. 

Miss Today’s Sermon? 

Here are some options: 

• Call (308) 210-2183 Most Popular! 

• Visit our YouTube channel 

• Visit our Facebook page 

• Visit our website 

• Pick up a printed copy from the office 

Hospital Visits 

& Prayer Chain 

If you or a loved one is in the   
hospital and would like to be    
visited or put on the prayer chain 
for prayer, please get in touch with 
the office. Due to HIPAA security 
rules, Regional Medical Center 
cannot release the names of       
patients to the church. 

Habitat for Humanity 

Workday for Habitat for Humanity is Saturday, June 29th from 7:45am to 

3:30pm. Come for the day if you can, or half the day if you can’t commit to 

the full day. At this time this is what we are scheduled to work on: Cabinets, 

finish trim work, putty trim holes. This may change depending on what 

groups get done ahead of us. There is a sign up sheet in the church office. 

 

Swimming Party Night Out 

Join us at Wood River Aquatics Center on Sunday, July 14 from 6 to 8 p.m. 

Admission is free and guests are welcome. The snack bar will be open, so 

bring cash for a treat. This is for all ages! 

 

An Afternoon of Swimming Fun for the Youth 

The Youth (6 - 12th Grades) are invited for an afternoon of fun at Wood 

River Aquatics Center on Wednesday, July 17 from 3 to 5 p.m. 

 

Trinity Kingdom Builders Vacation Bible School 

Registration is open for Trinity Kingdom Builders Vacation Bible School! 

Join us on Sunday, July 28, through Thursday, August 1, from 5:30 to 8 

p.m. VBS is open to age three through 5th grade. Students in 6th through 

12th grade and adults are needed to volunteer. Contact Christina for more 

information. Use this QR code to register online: 

 

 

Summer Camp 

It’s time to register for Camp Fontanelle! Remember that Trinity UMC pays 

HALF the cost of camp for children and grandchildren of members and for 

students participating in our ministries. We also have three FULL       

SCHOLARSHIPS for first-time campers. Contact Christina for more information. 

 

Nametags 

Do you still have your nametag? The Administrative council thinks it would be 

great to dig out those nametags so our new Senior Pastor, Rev. April Wegehaupt, 

can learn our names. If for some reason, you cannot find your nametag and 

would like to replace it, please call the church office (382-1952), and let us 

know if you would like one with a pin or a magnet on the back. 

 

UWF: Cake/Salad Tupperware 

The United Women in Faith is appreciative of everyone who donates cakes 

and salads for funerals. They would like to remind everyone who donates to 

pick up their pans and dishes. Thank you all. 

Barbara A. Benner, 90, October 29th 

Verna M. Anderson, 89, October 31th 

Gail E. Brummund,  75, June 27th Chester D. Thornton, 83, May 10th 
 

Write Your Sermon Notes Here: 

 

https://57609373.view-events.com/calendar/57609373/event/269914891/2024-01-02
https://57609373.view-events.com/calendar/57609373/event/269914891/2024-01-02

